
2017-19 LPHA Financial Assistance Agreement Updates 
 
Prior to the execution of the 2017-19 LPHA Financial Assistance 
Agreements, there were several issues that were identified that needed 
additional discussion in the OHA/DHS/County Contracts Group.  The 
issues currently being negotiated include: 

• Language related to the security of OHA computer systems to which 
LPHAs have access 

• Language related to requirements regarding alternative formats and 
language access 

• Language regarding unannounced site reviews by OHA  
• Force Majeure language that states either party may terminate the 

FAA upon written notice to the other party 
 
Due to the changes in Oregon Administrative Rules the following changes 
will also be discussed with the OHA/DHS/County Contracts Group at future 
meetings for July 1, 2018 amendment: 

• Language regarding administrative costs (direct or indirect charges) 
and OHA ability to request information about administrative costs of 
LPHA, its subcontracts and/or subrecipients applied to funds received 
through the LPHA FAA.   

• Align boilerplate language with new OAR regarding subcontracting of 
public health services 

• Behavioral Health Collaborative Language boilerplate addition 
• Update OAR references as needed to reflect newly adopted rules 
• Remove reference to different expenditure report for family planning 
• Change reference to OHA Assistant Administrator 

 
An amendment for the EH IGA with LPHAs is also being processed in the 
next couple of months to: 

• Align subcontracting approval language with OARs 
 
 


